
Tech Tip Tuesday—May 22, 2018 

Minimum Entries to QuickBooks 

When you close a trip in TripBook, the system creates an entry in QuickBooks—either an invoice (if you 

will get paid later), or a Sales Receipt (if TripBook ran a credit card, for example). 

For accounting purposes, some of the entries on the Sales Receipt have amounts associated with 

them—the base charge, the gratuity, additional charges, etc.  But by default, LiveryCoach also adds a 

number of “Notes” lines (with a $0 amount) to give you more information about the trip.  Example 

below: 

 

The good part about this is that if you look at a QuickBooks entry, you see lots of details about the trip 

(even though they don’t affect the accounting).  The downside is, it takes up more room in your 

QuickBooks file, and some of you don't find this extra information important (since you can always look 

at the trip itself in Livery Coach if you need to).  Plus, some people find all those “$0.00” lines annoying.  

(There is no way to shut that off—we have tried.) 

If you don’t care about all this extra information, and want to shut it off, there is a setting.  Simply 

navigate in Setup to Maintain…System Default Configuration…TripBook Settings. 

Check the box next to “Only send essential entries to QuickBooks (no Trip Details)”. 



 

 

Now, when you close out trips in TripBook, your sales receipts and invoices will only have the lines 

needed for accounting—no extra notes. 



 


